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While summer refuses to bow its head and succumb to 
the fall, our Shrine summer fundraiser events have 
ended. The efforts of our volunteers have been 
rewarded with outstanding revenues for their efforts. 
The train and cotton candy venues continue to attract 
the children and parents of the Lakehead area. During 
the off season both the train and the trailer will be 
undergoing repairs and upgrades. The train will have 
wiring and tires replaced. While the trailer (while 
recently painted thanks to Noble Michael Abbott) will 
get Shrine decaling and an awning to better function 
for our volunteers and customers in all types of 
weather. By the summer months of 2012 both should 
be ready to the people to enjoy what has become a 
tradition in the area. 

In the month of November two important activities will 
take place. The annual Christmas cake sale will begin 
and at the 22 November meeting the slate of officers 
will be presented by Immediate Past President Noble 
Kevin McDowell to the membership for the election for 
the 2012 year. This is an important event in the life of 
our Club and I encourage every member to make an 
effort to come out and vote. 

Enjoy the fall and come out to our meetings and get 
re-acquainted with your fellow Nobles. 

Craig Wolverton, President  
Lakehead Shrine Club 

 


